
 
 

A Message From the District Governor 

Fellow Lions, Lioness/Lions and Leos. 
    
I have mixed emotions sitting here writing my last message to you as 
your District Governor. June concludes another Lions year. 2022-2023 
is just a blur for me now. Each and every month brought new 
opportunities, friends and more excitement with ambitious activities 
from the clubs of District 14-C. However, this is not your normal June. 
We are not only concluding another Lions year, but Multiple District 14 
(PA Lions) is approaching the end of their first century of service. Yes, 
the PA Lions are 100 years old.  
 
I’m just returning from the MD 14 Convention which was held in 
Indiana PA. where this anniversary was celebrated. WOW - what an 
awesome event this was. 14-J was incredible in the planning and 

execution of the Convention. International President Brian and Lion Lori Sheehan arrived on 
Thursday afternoon and kicked things into overdrive almost immediately. His personality and 
enthusiasm are truly contagious and he can remind you to feel like the super heroes that 
Lions are. There were lots of seminars and meet and greets all weekend. Don’t forget to put 
next year’s MD 14 Convention on your list of things to attend. To see photos from this year’s 
Convention: 
 
https://www.palions.org/photos-2/  
 
As we end this Lions year, please accept my most sincere and heart-felt thanks for the 
kindness, generosity, hospitality and support you have 
shared with me throughout my year as your District 
Governor. I especially want to THANK the members of my 
Cabinet for a job well done. Each and every one of you 
made this a year I will never forget. One person that does 
their job quietly in the background was my Program and 
Facilities Chair, Eric Nace. He’s the first to arrive with the 
official District paraphernalia to get everything set up and 
he’s the last to leave, tearing everything back down and 
toting it all home again. A THANK YOU just isn’t enough to 
express my gratitude.  

 

  

https://www.palions.org/photos-2/
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A Message From the District Governor con’t 

 
It is my hope that you will extend that same level of support to District Governor-Elect Marty 
Zimmerman as he presents his goals and works to achieve them throughout the upcoming 
Lions year. We need to maintain our momentum for DGE Marty and his team into our second 
century of serving Pennsylvania and the world. Finally, remember that “We Serve” is more 
than a motto; it’s a “call to action”, “a way of life” for Lions. It is a call to donate our time, 
talents, and resources so our tradition of service can continue and so our beloved 
organization continues to thrive. Thanks, again, for your thoughts and prayers throughout the 
course of this past year and for allowing me to serve as your District Governor. 
 
It’s been a wonderful “ride” for me, one I’ll never forget and I encourage you to invite others to 
join us on our Lions journey and “Ride for the Brand”….   
 

Until then, Lion Kathy and I wish you continued success in your efforts to meet the needs of 

your community and fulfill our motto, “We Serve”  

 

Together we can. Together we will!! 

Yours in SERVICE and Friendship. 

LET’S ROAR! 
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A Message From the 1st Vice District Governor 

 
Fellow Lions, Lioness/Lions and Leos: 
 
Again, thank you for all you do. As June approaches, I know DG Keith 

has pondered where did the year go? It has been said when you are 

busy, time tends to fly by and I know DG Keith was very busy. I am 

humbled and honored by the support and assistance I have received 

throughout my journey in Lions. Hopefully, you can teach an Old Lion 

new tricks. During the past year, I have attended many learning 

activities to help prepare me for the upcoming year. I recall a 

psychologist, I worked with at a group home, stating that some people 

are guided by many years of experience, while others seem to have one 

year of experience over and over. Something to think about, when we 

look at our action plans for our activities. As I have stated before, I have been encouraged by 

interactions with fellow Lions on the club, district, multiple district, national and international 

level. In these Lions, I see a passion for service, to provide aid to those in distress and in 

need in a compassionate and caring manner. In MD-14 we have an “awesome “(per 

International President Brian Sheehan) group of Lions. However, I feel we can do better. This 

is not a criticism but an observation. Again, every Club is not the same, each one of us is 

different and each of us brings different talents and skills, reflecting Helen Keller’s statement 

“Alone we can do so little, together so much”. I would ask each Lion to look at their club to 

see if you can hear a ROAR? Are you - Recruiting new members. holding Orientations, 

Active in service activities, and Retaining  members? 

With your help, I am confident the district 14 – C will continue to provide services to residents 
of Adams, Cumberland and York counties (and beyond) building upon our strong history 
service. 
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A Message From the 2nd Vice District Governor 

 

The Multiple District 14 PA State Council of Lions Clubs 100th 

Annual Convention was held May 18-21 at Indiana, Pennsylvania. 

The highlight of the event was guest speaker Lions International 

President Brian Sheehan. DG Daniel Elkins, Friday Luncheon 

speaker, was a standout as well. 

The Convention was a once in my lifetime event. It was a blast and 

FUN. It was totally AWESOME. Couldn’t wait to get home after being 

Fired Up by these two speakers. If you were not in attendance, you 

are sorry you missed it. 

 

During his daily presentations, President Brian stressed three major things: 

• LEOs — “They are our present” 

He got me on this one. For a decade I have been proclaiming they are our future 

(Future for Lions Clubs). They are our present and we should be working hand-in-hand 

with them now. That way we will retain them in future as Lions Club members. 

• Membership 

North American membership continues to decline while Asian Club membership is 

exploding. If we are to maintain International Headquarters in North America, we need 

to halt the decline, and make positive gains in total membership. 

• Service 

This is why we exist. We Serve. We Make a Difference. Together We Can. 
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District Governor Elkins credited the growth of the Bellefonte Lions Club in Delaware to 

talking with young people. He stressed that communication is the key. “We ask them what 

they like to do,” he said. When they say, “Play chess,” we help them establish a chess club. 

Whatever they enjoy, we help them bring it to fruition. When parents see we have an interest 

in their children, they take an interest in what Lions are doing. They either join or volunteer in 

service projects and then join. Following in their parents’ footsteps, the young people then 

join later. 

Let there be a lesson in this for all our clubs too and for our leaders in District 14-C. 

Absolutely sure the DG Elect Marty and I are fired up. As President Brian said, “AWESOME. 

Together We Can.” 

Thank you for your service. 

Galen Burkholder 
2nd Vice District Governor 
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A Message and Request from District Treasurer Phil 

 

As DG Keith noted in the May newsletter, we are fast approaching the end of his term and with 
that, the end of the District’s fiscal year. Accordingly, there are several financial tasks which 
will need to be completed before the end of the year.  Most notably, the monies collected in the 
DG Projects Fund, as well as earmarked contributions received from Clubs, will be distributed 
to the designated charitable organizations before June 30th, actually June 16th so those 
organizations can make their deposits, update their records and  give credit to the District for a 
2022-2023 donation. So, any Club wishing to make a contribution to the DG Projects Fund, 
please make every effort to have a check to me by June 15th to allow ample time for bank 
depositing and writing checks to the appropriate organizations.  (My mailing address is 
18 Country Manor Lane, New Freedom, PA 17349.)  Of course, this date is also applicable to 
any other checks payable to the District. 
 

 
 
Further, to anyone and everyone who will require expense reimbursements or submit invoices 
for payment, can you guess the date when we’d like to have received all receipts, invoices, 
expense reports, etc.? Yep, you’re right if you said June 15th!  (Noticing a trend here?)   
 
It will be much appreciated if you would please do your best to hit this date as it will make for 
a much smoother fiscal-year cut-off. 
 
Thanks much and “make it a great day!” 

Phil Olphin  
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York Springs Club Announces Summer Activities 

 

June 10, 11AM-3PM, Antique Auto Show  
Latimore Valley Fairgrounds 

314 Latimore Valley RD, York Springs, PA 
(off RT 15 North outside York Springs) 

 

 

 

June 23-25, times vary - Latimore Valley Fair  
Latimore Valley Fairgrounds 

314 Latimore Valley RD, York Springs, PA 
(off RT 15 North outside York Springs) 

 
 

 

July 15-16, 10/11AM-5PM, Summer Festival 
Peters Fruit Stand 

10540 Carlisle PK, Gardners 
(just outside of York Springs) 

 

 
 

August 25-26, 10/11AM-5PM, Peach Festival 
Peters Fruit Stand 

10540 Carlisle PK, Gardners 
(just outside of York Springs) 

 

 
 

Sept. 30-Oct. 1, 10/11AM-5PM, Apple Festival 
Peters Fruit Stand 

10540 Carlisle PK, Gardners 
(just outside of York Springs) 
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Lion Theresa Crawley Receives Presidential Citation 

 

 

Lion Theresa Craley (Dallastown) receives the Presidential Leadership Medal from 

International President Brian Sheehan at the MD 14 Convention. The medal is the third 

highest award in Lionism. Congratulations Lion Theresa! 
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Boiling Springs Honors Students and Their Teacher 

 

 

Boiling Springs honored Students of the Month from Boiling Springs High School and 
Teacher of the Year at their Honors Banquet held on May 2nd, 2023. The following students 
winners from the past year were honored: Emma Decker, Alex Draper, Conner Dieck, 
Maddex Labuta, Conner Meikrantz, Delaney Beardmore, Jacob Sokolofsky, Shaelynn 
Bennett, and  Genna Bush. 
 
The club also honored the Teacher of the Year, Katherine Suwala. 
 

 

High School Principal Dr. Joel Hain, Teacher of the Year Katherine Suwala, and Lions Club 

President John Aigeldinger 
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New Freedom Welcomes New Member 

 

PDG Kerry McKnight inducted a new member of the New Freedom Club on May 16th. PDG 

McKnight also presented a wonderful presentation on New Member Orientation for the club's 

newest members, guests, and not so new members. Very informative and there even was a 

Lions' Trivia at the conclusion. 

 

Left to right: PDG Kerry McKnight, new members Lion Denise & Ken Varteresian, sponsor, 

President Patti Wurzbacher, newest Lion Justin Miller, and his sponsors, Lions Tina & Brian 

Miller (his mom & dad)! 
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Dallastown Receives Marine Corps Honor 

 
Major Kenneth White and Lion Theresa A. Craley 

 

The Dallastown Lions Club was honored by the Dallastown Marine Corp. JROTC at their 

Annual Award Ceremony and Senior Night.  The Dallastown Lions Club was recognized for 

the amazing partnership that has been forged between the two organizations. The 

Dallastown Area Senior High School MCJROTC leadership and cadets work together on 

many of the projects that service our community! From opening and closing of the park for 

our residents to delivering Food Christmas Baskets to the needy in the Dallastown area, the 

partnership between these two amazing organizations continues to serve everyone in the 

surrounding community. Without this partnership, many of the projects that impact those most 

in need would never happen. 
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Dover Celebrates Scholarship 

 
The Dover Lions Club recently celebrated Scholarship Night, where they awarded three 
$1000.00 scholarships to senior students from Dover High School. 
 

 
Left to right, Dover Lions VP Kathy Hyder, Camdyn Buohl, Kylie Snelbaker, Nolan Horvath, 

and Lions Scholarship Chairman, Rod Crawford. 

  



14 
 

Guiding Lion Certification Class to be Held 

 

District 14-C will be holding a Guiding Lion Certification Class on June 10th at the Pinchot 

Park Lions Hall, 3390 Rossville Rd., Wellsville, PA, Saturday, June 10, 2023 9 a.m. to Noon 

in person. 

PDG Kerry McKnight will lead this in-person seminar. Email 

PDG Kerry at klm52@aol.com to register. 

 
The Guiding Lion Program is designed to assist clubs that are newly chartered, established 

or rebuilding. Any Lion will benefit from being a Certified Guiding Lions and are assigned for 

a two-year term by the District Governor in consultation with the sponsoring or established 

club president. Guiding Lions are limited to serving no more than two new clubs at any point 

in time. Certification is valid for three years. 

 
Guiding Lions assist a club to: 

 

● Orient and train club officers and members 

● Motivate and support club growth and development 

● Locate resources available to assist the club 

 

 

  

Place Your Club’s Activities in this Newsletter! 
Submit your items to Editor Carl Birkmeyer: stewartstownlions@protonmail.com 

 

Limit your items to no more than one page. 

Submit articles in PDF or Word format. Please don’t just write your article in the 

body of an email. 

Name your pictures! 

Tell me the names of the of people in the picture 

Include your name and club’s name in your email. 

Submit it by the 25th of the month preceding publication. 

mailto:klm52@aol.com
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Caption This Photo!! 

 

Here is the June entry in our Caption This Photo Contest. We’re asking for the funniest 
caption that describes this picture of Lion Greg McVey, Carlisle Lions club holding the Sight 
for Kids Camera at the Carlisle YMCA Healthy Kids Day. Send your entries to: 
stewartstownlions@protonmail.com. 
 
Entries must be received by June 24, 2022 to be considered. 
 

 
 

Thanks to those Lions who have responded with pictures so that we can 
continue this feature. 

 
If you have a photo that would be fun for the caption contest, send it as well to the above 
email. 

 
  

mailto:stewartstownlions@protonmail.com
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New Freedom Celebrates Anniversary 

The New Freedom Lions walked in the Sesquicentennial Parade (150th) birthday celebration 

of New Freedom on Saturday, May 20, 2023. 

 

Left to Right: Lions Becky Senft, Ken Varteresian, Patti Wurzbacher, Denise Varteresian, 

Wayne Wurzbacher, & Dennis McAvoy 

 
Grand Marshall Lion Tom Summers, a 

Lion for 68 years and LEO the Lion, 
Jake Schultz, Stewartstown Lions 

 

 

 
Left to Right front: Lions Mike Summers, Dan 
Urbanas, Don Weaver, Denise Varteresian, 

Patti Wurzbacher, Brian Miller 
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New Cumberland Celebrates Food Truck Rally 

 

The New Cumberland Area Lions Club joined in the festivities of the Food Truck Rally in New 

Cumberland on April 13,2023. Lions Stephanie Franklin, JoLynn Wiest, Nora Huddard and 

Cliff Kirk set up tables in front of Semoff’s Barber shop to sell Philadelphia soft Pretzels, 

Water, and freshly baked cookies. Sam Brinley, Dennis Brinley and Cliff Kirk sold the goods.  

It was a beautiful evening and a good start to our participation in being present at the Food 

truck Rally. We hope to build our small but enthusiastic group by showing our presence in the 

New Cumberland Area.   

 
Stephanie Franklin, JoLynn Wiest, Sam 

Brinley, Nora Huddard and Dennis Brinley 
 

 
Cliff Kirk, Dennis and Sam Brinley 
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Shippensburg Displays Flags for Memorial Day 

 

 
Back row, left to right, are: Rotary President Ann Newburger, Lion President Elect Bev Horn, 

Lions Jerry Judy and Dr. Bill Freeman. Front row: Lions Ahmed Nada and Ron Reed, and 

Immediate Past President Galen Burkholder. 

Members of the Shippensburg Lions Club partnered with members of the Shippensburg 

Rotary Club to display American flags along North Earl Street for the Memorial Day weekend.  

 

 



20 
 

Hanover Awards Scholarships 

The Hanover Lions Club's Educational Scholarship Committee, consisting of Lions Judith 
Stewart, Jack Stewart, and Tom Staub, are charged with seeking quality candidates through 
an application process in collaboration with two local high schools to award monetary 
educational scholarships. Fourteen candidates responded.  The committee decided on two 
worthy candidates, both from Delone Catholic High School, Gracie Wildasin and Rachel 
Smith. Gracie plans to attend Messiah University to pursue a career as a Physician Assistant. 
Rachel seeks to focus her studies in the Exercise Science field at Indiana University of 
Pennsylvania. 

 

Left to right: Lion Jack Stewart, Gracie Wildasin, Rachel Smith, and Lion Tom Staub. 
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Celebrating 100 years of Lionism at the PA Multiple District 14 
Convention on May 18- 21 

 

 
Left to right are: Lori Sheehan (IP Brian's wife), PDG Kerry McKnight, Lion Deb McKnight, & 

International President Brian Sheehan. 
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New Lions Portal Information 
 

Not much information has been released yet, but we are being told all reporting will be done 

from one landing page. No more jumping back-and-forth between MyLCI and MyLion. LCI is 

stressing the importance of making sure the member information in MyLCI is up-to-date and 

accurate prior to the roll-over to the new portal, which is expected sometime between July 1 

and September 30, 2023. 

It is highly recommended that Club Secretaries run the Membership Information Update 
Report for your club from MyLCI. This report will give you a page for each member that 
contains the information on file for them in the MyLCI database. Members can review their 
page, make necessary updates, and return the paper to you so you can make the necessary 
updates in MyLCI. Please encourage members to include an email address, which will be 
needed to access the new Lions Portal. Email is also the primary way members receive 
information from LCI and District 14-C. 
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Caption Contest Winner 

 

In May’s newsletter we asked you to provide a humorous caption for the following picture 

from the District Convention: 

 

 
 
The winning entry is: 
 

"A boxed pair!” 

Lion Joe Shanabrough 
Stewartstown Lions Club  
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We Serve! 
 

From the desk of PDG Dennis Cope, Global Service Team (GST) Coordinator 
 

As we come to the end of another Lion year, I am 
excited to see how close we come to achieving 
District Governor Keith's goals. We have already 
surpassed his service reporting goal of 80% of clubs 
reporting, but as I've stated previously, my goal is 
100%. I am confident we will achieve that goal! What 
I'm really eager to see are the totals that result from 
that reporting and how it compares to previous years. 
It's always impressive to see the sum of the collective 
efforts of our Lions Clubs. 
 
Past Council Chair Terry Hartzell from the Lions Club 
of Mechanicsburg recently shared a though-provoking 
"obituary" with me. It is a fictitious obituary for a Lions 
club. I have highlighted a few key parts of the obituary 
to emphasize some of the issues that lead to the 
club's demise: 
 
"After 76 years of service to our community, our club was forced to close. As our community 
changed, we were slow to adapt and we saw fewer people requesting to join our club. 
Because we wanted only quality members, we did not actively recruit new Lions. We focused 
upon retention, so we continued doing what our existing members wanted to do. When we 
declined in membership, we felt that if we just kept serving, all would be well. We felt that our 
Service spoke for itself and we did not want to appear prideful, so we did not aggressively 
promote our club in our community. We continued with the same projects and found that 
fewer people were interested in participating in them. As we aged, we were not able to 
continue with some of our traditional projects so we focused more on writing checks and less 
on hands-on service. Covid came and we could not meet in person so we lost contact with 
some of our members. After Covid, we continued to meet for lunch and enjoyed each other's 
fellowship, but outsiders were not attracted to our small group of close friends. Starting a 
branch did not appeal to us as we wanted to stay in our comfort zone. As our numbers 
dwindled, we repeated our officers, and when my wife and I tired of being the President and 
Secretary/Treasurer, and no one else stepped up, we decided to stop meeting and close the 
club." 
 
Does this obituary remind you of your club? If it does, it's not too late to make changes. Your 
club is not yet dead, and it can be rejuvenated. Just ask the folks at Pinchot Park Lions Club, 
which started this Lion year with 5 member and now has 15 members! You can rejuvenate 
your club, and the District 14-C leadership stands ready to help. Next month, my article will 
contain some ideas to bring life back to your club. Until then, here are 5 more service project 
ideas for your club to consider. 
  



26 
 

 

Service Project Suggestions Related to  
Lions Clubs International’s 

GLOBAL SERVICE CAUSES 

 

 
Here are five new suggestions for service projects. Each project relates to one of Lions 
Global Causes:  Vision, Hunger, Environment, Diabetes, and Childhood Cancer. Perhaps 
these ideas will pique your interest and look like something your club could do later this Lion 
year. I am ready and willing to help in any way I can. Feel free to contact me by phone or 
email to start the conversation.  Five new suggestions will appear in next month’s newsletter. 
 
 

 

Organize an event with a cancer support center to have family 
photographs take  
 
 
 
Source:  LCI Publications - GST 1D EN 

 

Host a healthy eating event at your school, community center or 
place of worship. Invite a nutritionist as a keynote speaker. 
 
Source:  LCI Publications - GST 1B EN 

 

Sponsor visually impaired students through camps, contests or 
other activities, e.g. PA Lions Beacon Lodge Summer Camp. 
 
 
Source:  GST 1C EN 

 

Organize a school or community vegetable garden to encourage 
healthy eating. 
 
Source:  LCI Publications - GST 1A EN 

 

Produce a monthly nature program on the local public radio 
station. Feature environmental topics of local interest, interview 
environmental activists in your community and promote Lions 
environmental projects. 
 
Source:  LCI Publications - GST 1E EN 
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2022-2023 District Directory Changes 
 
 
Previously Reported Changes 
Page 25 - Change phone number for PID James Cavallaro to 610-405-2677 
Page 30 - MD-14 2023 State Convention - Location changed from Johnstown to Kovalchick 

Convention and Athletic Complex in Indiana, PA 
Pages 31, 32, 37  41, 55, and 88 - Change email address for PDG Lisa Griffie to 
lgriffie1963@icloud.com  
Pages 31, 46, and 91 - Change email address for Zone Chair Jay Stroup to 
JW1862@protonmail.com. 
Page 34 - Add Lion Richard Olsen (Liaison), Carlisle Lions Club, to the Beacon Lodge Board 
of Directors.  rickolson@carlislevfw.com;  
Pages 35 and 92 - Change email address for Roberta Teal to beerbaroness.rt@gmail.com  
Page 36 - Add Lion Pete Shultzabarger (Newville Lions Club, petbsultb@comcast.net) to the 
Audit Committee as Cumberland County 
Page 47 - Change meeting time for Camp Hill Lions Club from 6:30 pm to 6:00 pm 
Page 47 - Change Camp Hill Lions Club charter date to 1/23/1953 
Page 48 - Update information for the Cashtown Lions Club:  
 President Gary Rebert - Phone 717-334-3050; email gkrebert@centurylink.net 
 May-Aug - Cashtown Lions Park, 4155 Chambersburg Road, Biglerville PA 
 Sept.-April - Trinity UCC, 1126 Old Rte. 30, Orrtanna, PA 
Page 49 - Change Dover Lions Club Secretary email address to keyskindig@yahoo.com  
Page 53 - Change Kreutz Creek Valley Lions Club meeting time from 6:30 p.m to 6:00 p.m. 
Page 56 - Change Pinchot Park Lions Club Secretary to Jennifer Hunt, 117 Harrisburg Pike, 
Dillsburg,PA 17019, c.1-412-657-7937, jjshomested@gmail.com 
Page 56 - Address change for Pinchot Park Lions Club President Paula Pyper - change 
address to 117 South Main Street, Dover PA 17315 
Page 57 - Change meeting location for Shippensburg Lions Club to Appalachian Brewing Co 
(referred to as ABC): 15 W King St, Shippensburg PA 17257. 
Page 89 - Add address and phone number for Zone Chair Duane Hull: 2220 Locust Road 
Dover PA 17315, 717-487-5961, dehull55@comcast.net 
Page 90 - Change zip code for Lion Phil Olphin from 17346 to 17349 
Page 90 - Add contact information for Richard Olson:  17 Field Stone Drive, Mechanicsburg 
PA 17050, 717-329-6055, rickolson@carlislevfw.com  
Page 91 - Add contact information for Lion Pete Shultzabarger:  341 Barnstable Rd., 
Carlisle PA 17015, 1-717-448-7305, petbsultb@comcast.net 
Page 91 - Change email address for Lion Kathryn Smeltzer to kaskitchen@icloud.com  
  

mailto:lgriffie1963@icloud.com
mailto:JW1862@protonmail.com
mailto:rickolson@carlislevfw.com
mailto:beerbaroness.rt@gmail.com
mailto:petbsultb@comcast.net
mailto:gkrebert@centurylink.net
mailto:keyskindig@yahoo.com
mailto:jjshomested@gmail.com
mailto:dehull55@comcast.net
mailto:rickolson@carlislevfw.com
mailto:petbsultb@comcast.net
mailto:kaskitchen@icloud.com
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Hanover Holds Successful Chicken BBQ 
 

 
Left to right: President Matt Wootton, Ann Brumback, Mary Perkins, Tom Staub, Dave Zinn, 

Gerry DeGroft, Todd Boller, Steve Rutters, Jole Hager, and Marilyn Shultz 
 
 
The Hanover Lions Club’s Annual Chicken BBQ has been a 
long-standing treat for the Hanover community since the 1960s. 
On May 13, the club continued their tradition in serving the 
citizens of Hanover with a complete chicken meal. The club is 
grateful for the support in this fundraiser. Proceeds will go 
toward assisting the club’s efforts to provide financial backing 
for several local service oriented organizations throughout the 
year who are aligned with the Lions Club’s five service pillars 
(diabetes, environment, hunger, pediatric cancer, and vision). 
Pictured are the members of the Hanover Lions Club working 
the first shift in various capacities. Many hands made for light 
work, members had fun, and feedback from customers 
indicated the food was delicious. Success all around! 
 
 

BBQ Project Chair, Jack Shultz, 
gives the battle cry, “Show Me The Money!” 
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Join Lions in Helping at the York Fair  
 

This year the York Fair is from July 21st. to July 30th.You will be working outside in the 
fresh air and sunshine. As far as we know there are no changes for 2023 (except for the 
date) everything else should operate just like last year. I encourage you to participate. Shift 
request will be mailed to all club secretaries and are assigned on a first come first serve basis 
so get them back to me as soon as you can. You can save on postage by replying by email to 
buddyrot@comcast.net. Every participant will get a 30-minute lunch break at the discretion 
of the gate captain and rain gear may be necessary. 
 
Shifts: 

Shifts are from 11 am to 4 pm and from 4 pm until closing Friday, Saturday and Sunday and 

12 noon until 4 pm and 4 pm until closing Monday – Thursday.  

 
What we do: 
Scan entry, parking and show tickets using a wired or wireless scanner- Hand out brochures 
when possible- Put reentry wrist bands on customers when available and requested- Give 
directions to customers (brochures)- Conduct yourself as a courteous, helpful person at all 
times. 
 
What we don’t do: 
Handle money- Remove wrist bands- Act in a loud boisterous manner- Tell any fair employee 
how to do their job. 
 
Who can participate: 
Lions, Lioness/Lions and Leos if they are at least 16 years old. If your Lions or Lioness/Lions 
Club sponsors a LEO Club make sure they get this information. 
 
 
PDG George Reisinger 
225 Riviera Street 
Mount Wolf, PA. 17347 
Home - 717-266-1923 
Cell - 717-873-2196 
buddyrot@comcast.net 
  

mailto:buddyrot@comcast.net
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PA Lions are charting a bus to and from the Lions Clubs International Convention in Boston, 
July 7-11. The bus will depart the PA Lions State Office at 7:00 a.m on July 6, 2023, drop 
riders off at the PA delegation hotel(s) in Boston, and return home on July 11, 2023. Only 55 
seats are available on a first come, first served basis. See below for a reservation sheet. 
Payment must accompany the reservation. 

 
  

https://www.mcisemi.com/lci2023
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Hanover and West Manheim Conduct Vision Screenings 

 

 
Todd Boller and John Zinn (Hanover Lions) volunteered at West Manheim Elementary and 

Park Hills Elementary Schools. 

The Lions Clubs of Hanover and West Manheim were back in action during the week of May 
8-12 and again on May 15 to conduct vision screenings at the South Western School 
District’s elementary schools for the youngsters registering for Kindergarten in August 2023. 
Zone Chair Todd Boller participated at all of the screening sessions every day that covered 
hundreds of children expected to begin next year at Manheim Elementary, West Manheim 
Elementary, Baresville Elementary, and Park Hills Elementary Schools. Pictures taken with a 
specialized camera allows for an immediate indication that a child might have sight 
difficulties. Resulting recommendations are shared with the parents so they know if they need 
to follow up with an eye care professional. 


